
Harlow District Council 
Environmental Health Department 
The Water Gardens 
Harlow, Essex. 
CM20 1WG 

LA-PPC Inspection Report 
 

General Information 
 

Inspection Type Remote Inspection due to Corona Virus Lockdown 2019/20  

Local Authority Harlow District Council 

Site Name and Address Aggregate Industries Concrete 

Installation Type PG 3/1 (12) Concrete Batching Plant 

Permit Reference EPR/B/3.1/Aggregate Industries 

Site Representative Laura Golledge  

Returns date 10 March 2021  

Report date 22 March 2021 

Review of permit conditions 
undertaken 

 Not required 

Regulator  Harlow Council, Steven Adams 

 
Compliance Checking 
 

Inspection list Information required Comments/Action 
 

Visual & Odorous Emissions 
monitoring 

Visible dust and droplet emissions witnessed 

 

Electronic daily monitoring 
records with time, date and 
result for weeks commencing 
23/01/2021 seen. 

 

 
 
Satisfactory 

 
Logbooks and Records  
 
Particulate matter/local exhausts ventilation, 
controls and maintenance. 
 

 
Internal checks and 
maintenance carried out 
monthly. 
 
Dust plants and silo system 
serviced by external specialist 
company 16/10/2019 and 
25/10/2020. 
 

 
Satisfactory 

 
Silo pressure relief valves 
 
 
 

 
Weekly check clean and reseat 
carried out and recoded 
electronically. 

 
Satisfactory 

 
Records of breakdowns, 
spillages or other incidents 
leading to abnormal emissions 

 
No breakdowns, incidents or 
abnormal emissions reported. 
 

 
Satisfactory 



   

 
Staff training and records 
 

 
Staff training relating to the 
permit conditions is outdated. 
 

 
Staff at all levels must receive 
the necessary training and 
instruction to enable them to 
comply with the conditions of 
this permit.  Records shall be 
kept of relevant training 
undertaken and be made 
available to the regulator on 
demand.   
 

 
External Inspection Findings 
 
 
 
 

 
Regular drive by carried out no 
dust emission witnessed and 
water suppression in place to 
control dust. No complaints 
received during the 2020/21
   

 
Satisfactory. 

 
 
End 

 
 
 
 


